
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE SUBCOMMITTEE ON LABOR

February 15, 1993 Hearing Room D 9:00 a.m.   Tapes 30 - 31

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. John Watt, Chair Rep. Lee Beyer Rep. Michael
Payne Rep. Charles Starr Rep. Bob Tiernan

STAFF PRESENT:          Marilyn Johnston, Committee Administrator Rick
Gaupo, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:       HB 2050 - Public Hearing and Work Session HB
2051 - Public Hearing and Work Session HB 2052 - Public Hearing and Work
Session HB 2053 - Public Hearing and Work Session HB 2172 - Public
Hearing and Work Session HB 2174 - Public Hearing and Work Session HB
2525 - Public Hearing
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 30, SIDE A

004    Chair Watt calls the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

(Tape 30, Side A) 010    PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2050

Administrator  Johnston  submits  Staff  Measure  Summary  and  impact

statements - (Exhibit A)

WORK SESSION ON HB 2050

MOTION: Vice-Chair Beyer moves that HB 2050, as amended (see work
session 2/10/93), be sent  to the full committee  with a DO PASS

recommendation

VOTE:  In a roll call vote all members are present and vote AYE

CHAIR WATT declares the motion PASSED

Rep. Tiernan will carry HB 2050 to the full committee

11    (Tape 30, Side A) 021    PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2051

Administrator  Johnston  submits  Staff  Measure  Summary  and  impact

statements - (Exhibit B)

WORK SESSION ON HB 2051

MOTION: Vice-Chair Beyer moves that HB 2051, as amended (see work
session 2/10/93), be sent  to the full committee  with a DO PASS



recommendation

VOTE: In a roll call vote Reps.  Starr, Tiernan, Beyer and Chair

Watt vote AYE.  Rep. Payne votes NO

CHAIR WATT declares the motion PASSED

Rep. Starr will carry HB 2051 to the full committee

(Tape 30, Side A) 037    PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2052

Administrator  Johnston  submits  Staff  Measure  Summary  and  impact

statements - (Exhibit C)

WORK SESSION ON HB 2052

MOTION: Vice-Chair Beyer moves that HB 2052, as amended (see work
session 2/10/93) be  sent to the  full committee with  a DO PASS

recommendation

VOTE:  In a roll call vote all members are present and vote AYE

CHAIR WATT declares the motion PASSED

Rep. Payne will carry HB 2052 to the full committee

(Tape 30, Side A) 050    PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2053

Administrator  Johnston  submits  Staff  Measure  Summary  and  impact

statements - (Exhibit D)

WORK SESSION ON HB 2053

MOTION: Vice-Chair Beyer moves that HB 2053, as amended (see work
session 2/10/93), be sent  to the full committee  with a DO PASS

recommendation

VOTE:  In a roll call vote all members are present and vote AYE

CHAIR WATT declares the motion PASSED

Vice-Chair Beyer will carry HB 2053 to the full committee

(Tape 30, Side A) 062    PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2172

WITNESSES:              Bob Andrews, PERS

Administrator Johnston submits and summarizes Staff Measure Summary and
impact statements - (Exhibit E)

085  Bob  Andrews explains  the  proposed HB 2172-2  amendments -  (see
work session 2/8/93) > Discussion with Chair Watt on  why the change
from 25  to 10 on page



2, line 5 > Discussion  with  Rep.  Tiernan  on  the  terms  willful 
negligent,

fraudulent, and intentional acts

185    WORK SESSION ON HB 2172

Members discuss the  meaning of willful  and intentional  act and hand

engross HB 2172-3 (Exhibit F) amendments

MOTION:  Rep. Payne moves that HB 2172-3 amendments BE ADOPTED

VOTE:  In a roll call vote all members are present and vote AYE

CHAIR WATT declares the motion PASSED

(Tape 30, Side A) 257    PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2174

WITNESSES:  Bob Andrews, PERS

Bob Andrews explains the proposed HB 2174-2 amendments - (Exhibit G)

294    WORK SESSION ON HB 2174

312  Administrator Johnston submits and  summarizes Staff Measure
Summary and impact statements - (Exhibit H)

MOTION: Vice-Chair Beyer  moves that  HB 2174-2,  as amended, be

sent to the full committee with a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE:  In a roll call vote all members are present and vote AYE

CHAIR WATT declares the motion PASSED

Rep. Tiernan will carry HB 2174 to the full committee

(Tape 30, Side A) 410    PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2525

WITNESSES:        Phyllis Kirkwood, Oregon Substitute Teachers
Association Richard Van Pelt, Employment Division

Administrator Johnston submits and summarizes Staff Measure Summary and
impact statements - (Exhibit I) with HB 2525-1 amendments - (Exhibit J)

044    Phyllis Kirkwood submits and summarizes prepared testimony -
(Exhibit K) >     Discussion with Rep. Tiernan on whom this new rule
would affect

TAPE 31, SIDE A

084  Rep. Mannix  explains the  proposed bill. This  bill needs  work
but the intent is to help those substitute teachers who really need help
> Discussion with Rep. Payne  on who would be  eligible to receive the

benefits of the bill and who would pay the unemployment benefits

190    Richard Van Pelt submits and summarizes prepared statement -
(Exhibit L)



228    Chair Watt adjourns the meeting at 9:40 a.m.

Submitted by                        Reviewed by

Rick Gaupo                    Marilyn Johnston Committee Clerk          
    Committee Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG: A - HB 2050  Staff, 3 pages B - HB 2051  Staff, 2 pages C -
HB 2052  Staff, 1 page D - HB 2053  Staff, 2 pages E - HB 2172  Staff, 3
pages F - HB 2172  Staff, 1 page G - HB 2172  PERS, 2 pages H - HB 2174 
Staff, 2 pages I - HB 2525  Staff, 2 pages J - HB 2525  PERS, 2 pages K
- HB 2525  Oregon Substitute Teachers Association, 1 page L - HB 2525 
Employment Division, 3 pages


